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STATEMENT OF REASONS 
 
 

City of Newcastle upon Tyne 
 

(On Street Parking Places) Order 2009 
(Unnamed Access Road linking Great North Road 
and St Andrews Cemetery Variation) Order 2018 

 

Traffic Regulation (Consolidation) Order 2009 
(Unnamed Access Road linking Great North Road 

and St Andrews Cemetery Variation No. 2) Order 2018 
 
The Council’s reasons for proposing to make the above Order are as follows:- 
 
A consultation was previously held to introduce double yellow lines on the south side 
of the access road leading to St Andrews Cemetery and in the turning head.  
Feedback from the consultation indicated that the introduction of limited waiting bays 
on the north side of the access road would be supported.    Comments received 
revealed that there is concern that commuters are parking all day in this location and 
limited parking for visitors accessing the local facilities. 
 
It is therefore proposed to introduce 4 hour limited waiting parking on the north side 
of the access road which would operate between 8am and 6.30pm Monday to 
Saturday.  This would be adequate time for visitors to the local facilities at this 
location and prevent long term commuter parking in the area. 
 
A short section of double yellow lines is also proposed to extend over the access into 
the allotments to prevent this being obstructed by parked vehicles. 
 
Note - the original consultation regarding the double yellow lines on the south side of 
the access road and turning head will continue to be progressed separately to these 
additional restrictions. 
 
 
 


